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Commodores Report

As your new Commodore this is my first report for the newsletter.  Let me first say I very much enjoyed working with Wendy; I learnt a great deal from her, her knowledge as to how things should be done was exemplary.  Thank you Wendy.  All I have to do now is keep up the good work and try to do as well.
 
I am also grateful for the new team around me.  It was humbling to have members come forward to take up positions on the committee.  This meant that at the AGM the committee elections sailed through.  I am really looking forward to working with a great team.
 
My motto for the next 12 months is “Let’s make it fun”.  If you look at the programme you will see all our regular events and parties are covered.  However, there will be more to add as we plan special events: there are talks to arrange for Friday evenings or Sunday lunchtimes, we have already thought of more theme nights (a summer Hawaiian themed evening to name just one).  So keep your eyes on the programme.  Why not give your committee suggestions for events, dinners and dances.   A note posted in the suggestion box will be put to the team.
 
I intend to try for more cruising this year.  Rob Fry, your Rear Commodore, Non-Tidal, has planned the Easter cruise to Windsor, with a theatre visit (musical “Chess”) and cruise dinner in a local hostelry; the holiday will kick off with a “bring a plate meal” at the boat moorings.  Let’s show everyone that we are a boating club; though not having a boat need not stop you joining in, it will be nice to see as many as possible taking part.  Just put your name on the list as early as possible, especially if you want to go to the theatre.  Rob is also planning a summer cruise.  It looks as though the ATYC Rally will be local this year: and then there’s the RNLI regatta, which deserves to get more support.  It’s going to be a busy year, Rob!
 
Bob Green, Rear Commodore, Tidal, is busy with the arrangements for the 75th Anniversary Dunkirk Crossing.  I know there is quite a bit of interest from our down-river members to join in with this, so give Bob your details.  Bob is also looking into a club down-river cruise to one of the docks we seldom visit.
 
Of course, we have the Flukey boat handling competition, which Rob is organising – we are hosts this year and we need to get the trophy back.  However, what has happened to the boat handling competitions the Mariners used to be famous for?  Well, Rob is having a look to see which of the competitions can be reintroduced and what interest there is in taking part from our boating fraternity.
 
As you can see from this newsletter, we have a new editor.  Lynne is keen to try something new with the layout and format.  However, as is always the case, if there is no input from you, the members, then Lynne will not be able to publish. It will be good to see a write up of each event so one of you will be invited to write it.  Let Lynne have any personal snippets – news of members not well or news of personal events.
 
Please remember that the members of your committee are volunteers and will be doing their best to make it all happen.  If there is anything we can improve on or that you are not happy with, don’t sit on it, don’t moan or get upset about it, talk to us or put a signed suggestion in the Suggestion box and your committee will give it serious consideration and give you a reply.
 
I’ll conclude by wishing you all a good and exciting year and good boating.  Let’s make this year a fun year.
 
Jim Pothecary. 



	


Your New Committee Members ...
Flag Officers 

Commodore              Jim Pothecary

Vice-Commodore      Lesley Hamments

Rear Commodore
Up River                    Rob Fry

Rear Commodore
Down River Tidal      Bob Green


Executive Officers

Honorary Secretary     Rob Fry

Honorary Treasurer     Mike Fowler

Membership Secretary Phil Boys


Committee Members

Social Secretary      Jan Lucas

Bookings Secretary Christine Huckin 

Minutes Secretary   Deidre Sambridge

Brian Carter, Joy Bell, Harvey Bell

Sea Shanty Singers and Sunday Roast
We arrived early to give a hand but most of it was done, setting up tables etc. Wendy & Jean were slaving away in the kitchen with Roger lending a helping hand. Quite an undertaking doing a Sunday roast for 50 people especially as not only was it delicious lamb but accompanied by roast potatoes, roast parsnips, broccoli, sprouts, carrots, cauliflower cheese Jan’s speciality,  and Yorkshire puddings. John asked me to mention that he peeled all the spuds and sprouts!!! There was so much food that seconds were quickly eaten up.

 
The Sea Shanty singers were a good crowd and gave us a real medley of songs.

 We could have done with song sheets as none of us knew the words so we 

could not join in the chorus. Chris joined them to sing one that he knew.
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"What an amazing evening, good food nicely priced drinks and great music from 'tall, dark and handsome' don't know his name but that's what he was. He played guitar and sang, songs that made you want to be on the dance floor.  Apparently, someone mentioned to him at the end of the evening that he hadn't taken a break and he said that he didn't like to stop when there were people on the dance floor - and there were always people on the dance floor!  He said he wanted to come back next year and can't think anyone could be better, maybe shouldn't leave it that long"

Ann McBeth (Maggie's sister) and 16 friends
--------------------------------------------


We just wanted to say what a fantastic evening it was on Saturday.  From the moment you walked into the club it looked so tastefully decorated,  the meal was excellent, what a tremendous amount of work was put in even to the smallest details . And lovely to be waited on!  The music was spot on and Michael St. Clair got everyone up and dancing and it was a lovely atmosphere, so would you please give our thanks to everybody involved - especially to Jan and Mandy .            

Sally & Les
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So sorry to hear you have been so poorly Gordon. We are all thinking of you and are missing your friendly face at the Club. Please get well soon and we all look forward to seeing you when you are able to venture to the club.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The club is also sending its best wishes to you, Vic Lundberg, at this difficult time, and we hope to see you at the club soon.  We are missing you.

With warm regards from all the club members.
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	Graham Weston
Though only a Weybridge Mariner for a couple of years, Graham made a big impression on those who knew him.  He was a 'big' man in every sense of the word and seemed to have a harem of ladies to accompany him to functions.  He leaves a son, Shawn, who along with his wife owns the café at Molesey Lock.  Shawn has applied to join WMC, so it will be nice to see Graham's boat, 'My Lady Joan', returned to our moorings.
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Important Information regarding Thames Nesting
It’s that time again when our little feathered friends (or not) start building their nests. Although the weather may still feel gloomy to most of us, birds can not afford to sit around wishing for the sun to come out. There’s important work to be done – breeding!!!


Now is the time when ducks will try to build their nests on your bathing platform, outboard, leg and so on. Once eggs are laid, the incubation period is 21 to 24 days.
 
It is against the law to destroy or remove a nest once eggs are laid. Anyone found guilty of this offence is liable to a penalty of 6 months imprisonment and a £5,000 fine which can be imposed for each egg affected. This means if you do have a nest on board, you are unable to move your vessel until the chicks have fled the nest!
 
If you do see birds interested in your boat as a good nesting area, then its best to remove the nest (if it does not have eggs in it).  Birds do not just build and breed during the day either. To prevent nest building occurring we suggest that you erect some sort of obstruction - i.e. place netting in the areas favourable to a duck.


…….And finally, a little bit about the new “Editor” of the WMC Newsletter
	

	... and finally, a little bit about the new "Editor" of the WMC Newletter




Firstly, I'm sure that everyone would like to express their thanks to Bev Shields, for the sterling work he has done for the past three years as Editor of the WMC Newsletter, and I know that he will be a hard act to follow!

Just to introduce myself, for those of you who don't know me, my name is Lynne Pothecary, I am Jim Pothecary's daughter-in-law, and I'm married to Roger, Jim's middle son.  We joined WMC approximately a year ago, when we bought a Fairline Mirage, called Mirabella, who is most definitely the "other woman" in Rogers life.


Please help me to keep the newsletter full of fun and interesting items, and feel free to send me your boating stories, pictures, jokes and anything for inclusion in the newsletter care of the following email address:  News_at_WMC@outlook.com 

